











August 7, 2009

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge St., Suite 2700 Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: Consultation on the Cost of Capital – Issues List

Board File No.: EB-2009-0084

On August 4, 2009, Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. ("Enbridge") filed a letter with the Ontario Energy Board respectfully requesting that the date for the submission of stakeholders' views and positions on the above-captioned proceeding be extended to Tuesday, September 8, 2009. Members of the Coalition of Large Distributors are also working hard to meet the current timetable, but the summer holidays of key personnel have left some gaps in our ability to reach consensus in time for the August 27 submission deadline. For that reason we endorse the request of Enbridge to extend the deadline to September 8.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Yours truly,
(Original signed on behalf of the CLD by)
Gia M. DeJulio

Gia M. DeJulio Enersource Hydro Mississauga Inc. (905) 283-4098 gdejulio@enersource.com

Lynne Anderson Hydro Ottawa Limited (613) 738-5499 X527 lynneanderson@hydroottawa.com

Colin McLorg
Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited
(416) 542-2513
regulatoryaffairs@torontohydro.com

Indy Butany-DeSouza Horizon Utilities Corporation (905) 317 4765 indy.butany@horizonutilities.com

Paula Conboy PowerStream Inc. (905) 532 4526 paula.conboy@powerstream.ca

George Armstrong Veridian Connections Inc. (905) 427 9870 x2202 garmstrong@veridian.on.ca